
Town of Glen 

Planning Board, 7 Erie Street 

Fultonville, New York, 12072 

March 11, 2021 

RE: Western Supreme Buddhist Temple, Capital Improvements Project 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Pursuant to article 8 of the New York State Environmental Conversation Law implementing regulations 

(collectively “SEQR”), the Town of Glen Planning Board as lead agency hereby informs you it intends to 

consider the above referenced project and has attached a Full Environmental Assessment (EAF) for the 

project to commence SEQR review. A Copy of the Full EAF is enclosed. An electronic copy of the site plan 

is available, for a copy please email thr56@frontier.com  

The Western Supreme Buddhist Temple (WSBT) would like to provide information regarding the review 

of their anticipated planed capital improvement project at 174 Shrine Street site in the Town of Glen. 

WSBT has submitted plans to construct several buildings and supporting parking areas at this existing 

site over the next 5-10 years. WSBT has submitted plans for approval of the initial phase of this multiple 

phase project with the Planning Board to obtain approval to proceed with phase one construction as 

described. Phase 1 projects are anticipated to take 0-5 years for completion. 

Further details of the project are contained on the enclosed EAF part 1. 

This project is considered Type 1 actions according to NYCRR 617.4 as they will affect more than ten 

acres. The Town of Glen Planning Board intends to conduct a coordinated review of this project. 

Accordingly, the Town of Glen Planning Board cannot make an environmental determination as to the 

possible significance or the non-significance of the project until all other agencies have designated the 

planning board to act as “Lead Agency” or failed to object within the required time frame, with respect 

to this project. 

This letter is being sent to the following entities for the following reason: Interested Party Montgomery 

County Planning Board, Montgomery County Soil and Water Conversation, Environmental Protection 

Agency, United States Army Corps of Engineers, NYS Dept. of Health, NYS DOT, NYS DEC, NYS office of 

Planning and Development, NYS Dept. of AG & Mkts, NYS Historic Preservation office, US Dept of Fish & 

Wildlife Service Town of Glen,  

If you agree that the Town of Glen Planning Board can act as “Lead Agency” with respect to the project 

for the purpose of SEQR, please execute the enclosed designation and return it to The Town of Glen 

Planning Board 7 Erie Street, Fultonville, NY. 12072 

Since 6NYCRR 617.6(b)(3) requires that a “lead agency” be designated by all involved parties within 30 

calendar days of the date of this letter, we would appreciate a prompt response to this request. Should 

you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  

Sandra Hempstreet, Secretary 

Timothy Reilly, Chair 518 922-5127 

mailto:thr56@frontier.com


 

 


